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In a few short weeks the 2009-2010 school year will come to an end, and as we look back over a busy and successful year, our thoughts turn to planning for the next school year and, of course, a well-deserved summer vacation. With this in mind, we have a few items to share with you.

1. New version of the POP Index, same address 

The POP Index has undergone some important changes. You can now navigate on the updated site. The search functions have been improved. Searching for tools by keyword is more effective and accurate than before and the results are more relevant. In addition, you can search by field of interest or vocational training sector. Now that the new Web site is up, we will be focusing on adding new tools and removing any tools that no longer work.

The new version of the POP Index Web site can be found at the same address as before: http://www.repertoireppo.qc.ca/en/ 

2. Explo online training Web Site

Last year we launched the POP online training Web site to complement the professional development that educators receive from their school boards for the Personal Orientation Project program. Now available is the Explo online training Web site for the Exploration of Vocational Training program. The site can be use by educators as needed to complement their school boards’ professional development. These two sites are always a click away at the following addresses: http://explotraining.qc.ca and http://poptraining.qc.ca.
3. Final phase 4 POP tool kits and consumable materials

The tool kits and the group purchase of materials for the fourth and final phase are progressing, with delivery to school boards still scheduled for fall 2010. However, this is contingent upon a minimum number of school boards participating. Again, the new tool kits are:

Aerospace

Agriculture

Web Development

Flooring

Graphic Design

Industrial Design

Medicine

Military

Office Administration

Police

Event Management: Leisure, Arts and Politics
Professional Sports

Few schools have participated in the group purchase to replenish the consumable materials for phases 1, 2 and 3. These consumable materials are scheduled to arrive in June 2010. Given the low number of participants, discussions will be held to see if this option, offered by the FCSQ, will continue.
4. Learning and Evaluation File (LEF)
The Learning and Evaluation File project is progressing well and materials will be available in the fall. Materials being developed are:

1. teacher guide

2. consultant guide

Materials will be multimodal and will continue to be developed in the 2010-2011 school year to include print and Web-based materials (e.g. student LEF samples, videos, downloadable resources) 

LEF piloting: We will approach you to discuss piloting the LEF materials in your school boards with a small group of teachers in the 2010-2011 school year.

5. POP ePearl pilot version, September 2010–November 2010

The new version of ePearl for POP classroom use will be available in a BATA version for piloting in September 2010. We are pleased with the changes and look forward to your feedback at the network meeting in June. Piloting will be open to three teachers in the anglophone community.

6. Development of LESs for the Personal Orientation Project and Exploration of Vocational Training programs
As previously mentioned, 10 educators from across the province received a Professional Development and Innovation Grant to develop LESs for the POP and Explo programs in collaboration with consultants. Their work for this year is finished and is available through online learning communities. These educators hope to have the opportunity to collaborate again next year if the PDIG grant application they wrote is accepted.
Consult the LES section on the POP and Explo pages of the LEARN Web site to find out how to register for these learning communities and benefit from the  LESs developed by these educators: 

http://www.learnquebec.ca/en/content/curriculum/career_dev/.

7. Continued support and guidance for schools in 2009-2010

As the year comes to a close, we are winding up our efforts and looking ahead to next year. Some highlights at this time of the year:

· New online learning community rooms set up in Sakai: POP and Explo

· On June 3, a final Live Classroom mini-professional development seminar on the piloting of a teacher mentoring project, to close the year and assist educators in closing their POP classrooms

· Final two-day collaboration with the Career Development Network to acknowledge the successes of the year and plan for 2010-2011 

8. Resources to support you

Links to the MELS Web site for POP/Explo/EN resources and archived editions of this bulletin can be found in the Quick Links section: http://www.learnquebec.ca/en/content/curriculum/career_dev/.
Wishing you a happy finish to the 2009-2010 school year and a well-deserved vacation break!

Lucie Cormier, Program coordinator

Nathalie Bédard, Evaluation coordinator

Personal Orientation Project, Exploration of Vocational Training and Entrepreneurship programs
Ministère de l'Éducation, du Loisir et du Sport, DGSE

Elaine Roy, English sector, SSCAAA-DPP
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